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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter May 2014
Dear Parents/Carers

The Easter holiday only seems to have just happened and yet in two weeks we will be having our half term holiday! It is great to have the sun shining at school and to be able to use the field for the children to play on. The only downside to that is that apparently hay fever is going to be bad this year as all the flowers and blossom are out early and altogether – so if your child suffers from hay fever please make sure they have the correct anti-allergy medication. 
Office staff

We now have our full compliment of office staff, all of whom have settled in well. Mrs Sharon Nicholson is in the office in the mornings; Mrs Helen Riseley in the afternoons and Miss Abby Graham all day.

Sun lotion

Please remember to put sun lotion on your children if the weather becomes hot and sunny. Children may bring a small bottle of lotion into school to reapply at lunchtimes. The bottles should be clearly labelled with the child’s name. Children must be able to apply the lotion themselves and will not be allowed to share it with others incase of allergies.
Short tennis

Reception, years 1 and 2 began a four week training programme in Short Tennis starting on 29th April. Please make sure that they have PE kits in school for all these sessions.

SATs year 6

The SATs tests are now taking place and the children are well prepared and working well. The timetable for the tests is below:

	13th May
	14th May
	15th May
	16th May

	Reading test
	Grammar, spelling and punctuation
	Mental mathematics test
	Mathematics test 2

	
	
	Mathematics test 1
	


Please make sure that your child has breakfast on these days and a bottle of still water to take into the test room. We will provide toast and a drink for them at break-time. Toast will also be available in the mornings if required. Please do not give the children high energy sports drinks before school as these do not help with concentration. All tests take place in the mornings and the children will do a variety of practical activities in the afternoons. It would help the children if they all had early nights during SATs week.

Assessment Weeks
Assessment weeks for the children from y1 to y5 will take place in June and July. Teacher assessments take place all year and will have been shared with parents during parent consultations. These are the end of year assessments, which are used to back up teacher assessment and are used to help set targets for the following term and year. Assessments will be shared with parents in the end of year reports and an opportunity will be provided for parents to discuss them with teachers.

Years 2 and 4 visit to Sizergh Barn

Years 2 and 4 will be visiting Sizergh Barn on Wednesday 14th May to take part in the “Growing Well” project. This enhances the environmental work that we do in school. It is always a really informative and enjoyable day.

Arts Week

This will take place in the week commencing 19th May. Lots of exciting activities and workshops have been planned for that week. If anybody would like to volunteer to come in and help with the activities you would be most welcome to do so. We are also looking for people to run small craft workshops on Thursday 22nd May – so if you have anything “Arty” that you could share with children please come in and volunteer.

The timetable for the week:

	19th May
	20th May
	21st May
	22nd May
	23rd May

	

	Kids with cameras
	Animation Artist


	Visual Arts - nature
	Range of workshops
	Play in a day - Rainforest

	
	Felting workshops
	
	
	Performance for parents


An exhibition of the art work will take place in the hall on the first Monday back after half term – 2nd June.

Farm to Fork

Tesco are running a national project teaching children about where food comes from and how things are made. Fortunately Tesco Extra in Barrow is taking part in this project and so our year 1 children will be visiting the store during the morning of 20th May. The children will find out about fruit and vegetables, watch bread being made and collect a “goody bag”. This should be a really interesting and educational visit for the children.
Multi Skills Mini Olympics

On Wednesday 21st May year 1 will be travelling to Holker Street to take part in the above competition. Transport is provided free for this from the PE funding grant. Children will all be back in school for lunchtime.
May Half-term

We break up for half-term on Friday 23rd May. School will finish at the normal time of 3.15pm.

Advanced Warning - Next half term and Sports Day

As I write this letter the teachers are planning an interesting schedule of visits for the next half of term. I will send out dates as soon as possible with details and costs. Advanced warning of Sports Afternoon and Summer Fair – this will be held on Friday 13th June. Hopefully the weather will be warm and not raining so that we can avoid having to postpone it!
A school book fair will be held from Thursday 12th June until Wednesday 18th June. This will take place straight after school in the hall.
Jewellery in school

Please can all parents remember that jewellery is not allowed in school. This is primarily for the children’s safety. The only exception to this is a pair of plain stud earrings for children who have pierced ears. However these should be removed for PE as soon as the six week limit for new piercings is over. 
Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
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